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Chairman	Chuck	Grassley			
Judiciary	Committee	
United	States	Senate	

Ranking	Member	Patrick	Leahy	
Judiciary	Committee	
United	States	Senate	

	
Dear	Chairman	Grassley	and	Ranking	Member	Leahy,	



agent	of	a	foreign	power.	If	required	to	obtain	a	probable	cause	warrant	to	conduct	
searches,	the	agencies	would	inevitably	narrow	their	focus	to	those	cases	in	which	there	
was	reason	to	suspect	wrongdoing	or	significant	relation	to	a	foreign	power,	which	would	
considerably	reduce	the	number	of	searches.	It	is	likely	that	in	many	of	these	cases,	the	
government	would	already	have	sufficient	information	to	assemble	a	warrant	application.		
		
Second,	whatever	additional	investigative	activity	might	be	needed	to	“build”	probable	
cause,	it	would	almost	by	definition	be	less	intrusive	than	a	search	of	Americans’	
communications.	Searches	of	phone	calls	and	e-mails	are	among	the	most	intrusive	
techniques	available	to	law	enforcement,	which	is	why	a	warrant	is	required	to	perform	
them.	Although	the	communications	in	this	case	have	already	been	collected,	querying	
them	for	information	about	U.S.	persons	adds	another,	deeply	invasive	privacy	intrusion.	
By	contrast,	the	activities	the	government	might	engage	in	to	“build”	probable	cause	would	




